
J A N  -  D E C  2 0 2 2

F o u r t h  F o u r t h  I s s u eI s s u e

NEWS &
ANNOUNCEMENT

News and announcement related to

the UTB Library

Page 2

FOREWORD

Senior Librarian of UTB, Awg

Muhammad Hafizuddin bin Abu

Hasrah.

Page 1

AROUND THE
LIBRARY

Happening inside and around the

library.

Page 3-15

U T B  L i b r a r y  N e w s l e t t e r
Librarypedia

http://www.utb.edu.bn/


FOREWORD

          ssalamualaikum warahmatullahi wabarakatuh,

Greetings to all readers of Librarypedia, the newsletter of UTB Library. I am

delighted to introduce the fourth issue of our publication, marking my first

contribution as the Senior Librarian since joining UTB in September 2022.

Since my arrival, I have been deeply impressed by the dedication and enthusiasm

of the UTB Library team in serving our academic community. This issue of

Librarypedia showcases the library's wide range of activities and initiatives

throughout 2022, reflecting our commitment to enriching the academic

experience of our students and faculty.

As we celebrate our accomplishments from the past year, we also look forward to

the future with optimism and ambition. The UTB Library remains dedicated to its

mission of adapting and evolving to respond to the evolving needs of academia,

continuously striving for excellence in library services.

I sincerely thank Dyg Aerniela Aemilya Conilla binti Latip for her dedication to

producing this newsletter and the editorial team for their endless support.

Together, we embark on a journey of knowledge dissemination and academic

empowerment, embracing the opportunities that lie ahead.

I invite you to explore the pages of this fourth issue of Librarypedia and join us in

celebrating the UTB Library's achievements and aspirations. May it inspire a

passion for lifelong learning and discovery within our academic community.

Warm regards.

Awg Muhammad Hafizuddin bin Abu Hasrah

Senior Librarian
Universiti Teknologi Brunei Library
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NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENT

Three students of HNTec in Information and Library Studies,

Intake 5, from IBTE Sultan Saiful Rijal Campus (SSRC), Dyg  

Balqis Batrisyia binti Mohammad Sofian Mulyadi (LEFT), Dyg

Sakeenah Elizawaty binti Abdullah (RIGHT) and Dyg Siti

Nurhayatun  Syamilah binti Razman (MIDDLE) joined the UTB

library for Industrial Attachment with a duration of 3-months

(1st April - 30 June 2022).

Note: Any question or inquiry about the eResources/databases, please contact us at library@utb.edu.bn.

Two students of Level 5 Diploma in Library Informatics and

Computing, Intake 10, from Politeknik Brunei (PB),  Awg  

Mohammad Safwan Shafiee bin Haji Abdul Haris (LEFT) and  

Awg  Muhammad Irfan Danial bin Haji Rosman (RIGHT) joined

UTB library for their Internship Programme with a duration of 6-

months (2nd July - 31st December 2022).

New staff and newly appointed head of the library, Awg

Muhammad Hafizuddin bin Abu Hasrah, joined UTB library as

Senior Librarian on the 1st September 2022.

https://www.sciencedirect.com/
https://www.scopus.com/
https://search.ebscohost.com/
https://bsol.bsigroup.com/Home
https://www.perlego.com/
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25 JAN - Two Politeknik Brunei (PB) students of Level 5 Diploma in

Library Informatics and Computing, Dyg Siti Nur Raheemah Sanaul

Ammalliah binti Haji Rosbna and Dyg Siti Badariah binti Haji Mohd

Bahrin, who had finished their Internship Programme at UTB Library

on July – December 2022. They presented their 6-months

experiences with library related-tasks in the presence of their PB

supervisor, Dyg Nurul Rasyidah binti Ab Durahman, and, UTB Library

retired Senior Librarian, Dyg Hajah Pusparaini binti Haji Thani.

05 JAN - The Executive Development Program for Senior

Government Officers (EDPSGO) and Executive Development

Program for Middle Management Officers (EDPMMO) started on

5th January and concluded on 9th April 2022, Saturday. These

programs were deemed essential and beneficial for civil

servants and responsible leaders, particularly in terms of

enhancing the quality of service to contribute further to the

realization of one of Wawasan 2035 goals, "An educated, highly

skilled and accomplished people" 

22 JAN - In celebration of UTB's 9th Convocation Ceremony in

2021 and the launch of the Green Protocol Tree Planting

Campaign, organized under the Ministry of Education (MOE), UTB

Management was delighted to extend the invitation to all Staff,

Students, and Alumni to participate in this significant event. All

higher institutions and schools under MOE had pledged to plant

2,000 saplings, with UTB contributing by planting 133 saplings

across its campus.

27 JAN - Short training on Processing Book Donations was conducted for library staff, Awg Hj Zanida bin Talib and Awg

Mohd Malina Shah bin Haji Abdul Malek. The training focused on instructions on specific steps involved in processing newly

received books, such as official stamping of UTB Library and completing donor details, before proceeding to registration

and cataloguing into the Library system.

The event commenced at Isle Garden, UTB, with the arrival of the Guest of Honour, Yang Mulia Prof Dr Dyg Hajah Zohrah

binti Haji Sulaiman, at 4:00 pm. Everyone is encouraged to join hand in hand in this meaningful initiative to contribute to

the Green Protocol Tree Planting Campaign and positively impact our environment.
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30 MAC - In collaboration with UTB Library and BLA, a seminar titled "Seminar Perpustakaan Sekolah" was organized with

the theme "Perpustakaan Sekolah Pasca COVID-19: Transformasi dan Perubahan." The seminar covered the

transformations and changes implemented in school libraries after the COVID-19 pandemic.

The welcome, conclusion, and closing remarks were delivered by the seminar chairman, Yang Mulia Awg Haji Abu Bakar bin

Haji Zainal. The keynote speaker for the day was Awg Shah Ridha Abdul Jalil from Malaysia, the Chairperson of Pertubuhan

Guru Perpustakaan dan Media (PGPMM). Guest speakers included Awg Haji Abdul Talip bin Haji Tassim (Vice President of

BLA), Awg Mervin Ang from Singapore (Manager of Outreach Engagement National Library Board), Dyg Zuriani binti Chuchu

from Brunei (Teacher, Level 1, at IBTE Sultan Saiful Rijal Campus), Dyg Karli Downey from Brunei (Head of Library, Jerudong

International School), and Dyg Hanna Chaterina Geroge from Indonesia (Head of Assosiasi Pekerja Professional Informasi

Sekolah Indonesia).

21 MAR - A total of 45 Malay books were donated by the High Commissioner of Malaysia to Brunei Darussalam during a

courtesy visit to UTB. His Excellency, Yang Mulia Dato’ Raja Reza bin Raja Zaib Shah, and the First Secretary, High

Commission of Malaysia in Brunei Darussalam, Awg Mohd Rizal Saliken, were greeted by the Vice-Chancellor (VC) of UTB,

Yang Mulia Prof Dr Dyg Hajah Zohrah binti Haji Sulaiman; Assistant VC (AVC, Academic), Dr Hajah Ena Kartina binti Haji Abdul

Rahman, AVC (Industry and Services), Dr Mohamad Saiful bin Haji Omar; and Deputy Director of Corporate and

Communications Office, Pengiran Dr Rafidah binti Pengiran Haji Petra
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14 APR - Book donation and a courtesy visit by Yang Berhormat Major General (R) Dato Paduka Seri Awang Haji Aminuddin

Ihsan bin Pehin Orang Kaya Saiful Mulok Dato Seri Paduka Haji Abidin (Minister of the Ministry of Culture, Youth and

Sports) to UTB Library. Along with Yang Berhormat are the following individuals from the same Ministry: Dyg Hajah

Noraidah binti Haji Abdul Hamid (Acting Director of the Social Services Division); Dyg Hajah Fauziah binti Haji Salleh

(Assistant Director of Youth & Sports Development Division); Awg Mohd Sabri bin Haji Anuar (Chief Executive Officer,

Strategy and Policy Unit); and Awg Muhammad Faiq bin Haji Rani (Special Level Administration Officer).

The Minister and their delegation were greeted by Yang Mulia Prof Dr Dyg Hajah Zohrah binti Haji Sulaiman (Vice-

Chancellor of UTB) along with Dr Mohammad Saiful bin Haji Omar (Assistant Vice-Chancellor for Industry & Services),

Professor Dr Mohamed Hasnain Isa (Assistant Vice-Chancellor for Research), Dr Haji Shahrul Tazrajiman bin Haji Tajuddin

(Acting Assistant Vice-Chancellor for Academic), Awg Lim Chui Hua (the Registrar & Secretary) and Dr Ahmad Syamaizar

bin Haji Ahmad Sabli (Dean of School of Design), Awg Haji Abdul Hafidz bin Haji Ali Hassan (Acting Senior Librarian), Dyg

Hajah Noraidah binti Haji Madin (Assistant Library Officer Grade I) and Dyg Aerniela Aemilya Conilla binti Latip (Assistant

Library Officer Grade I). A total of 5 donated books were handed to the Yang Mulia Vice-Chancellor of UTB and to be

added to the library collection.

21 APR - The Nuzul Al-Quran Celebration Ceremony 1443H/2022M was held virtually via Microsoft Teams. The Guest of

Honour, Yang Mulia Dr Hajah Ena binti Haji Abdul Rahman (Acting Vice-Chancellor of UTB) joined at 10:45 am. On this

special occasion, a special guest from Universiti Islam Sultan Sharif Ali, Yang Mulia Ustazah Dr Hajah Halimaturradiah

binti Dato Seri Setia Haji Metussin, a lecturer at the Centre for the Promotion of Knowledge and Language Learning,  

delivered a special religious talk titled ‘𝘉𝘦𝘳𝘵𝘦𝘮𝘢𝘯𝘬𝘢𝘯 𝘈𝘭-𝘘𝘶𝘳𝘢𝘯 𝘚𝘦𝘱𝘢𝘯𝘫𝘢𝘯𝘨 𝘡𝘢𝘮𝘢𝘯’.
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23 APR - The Khatam Al-Quran celebration for the

month of Ramadhan in 1443H/2022M at UTB took place

virtually via Microsoft Teams with the Guest of Honour,

Yang Mulia Dr Hajah Ena binti Haji Abdul Rahman (Acting

Vice-Chancellor of UTB). The principal officers,

lecturers, staff, and university students were also

present, enriching the religious event with their

participation.

12 MAY - On the Occasion of Ferdowsi Commemoration

Day (Persian Language Preservation Day), at 2:00 pm,

the UTB Library welcomed an official visit by Her

Excellency Homeira Rigi Zirouki, Ambassador

Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary the Islamic Republic

of Iran, and her delegation to commemorate the

birthday of their renowned figure, Prof Maryam

Mirzakhani (Iranian Mathematician). Prof Maryam, who

made history as the first woman and the first Iranian to

win the prestigious Fields Medal in Mathematics,

passed away in 2017 due to cancer.

 25 MAY - UTB Library has received a collection of new books donated by Mr Tadashi Hara, who serves as the Brunei

Darussalam country representative for Mitsubishi Corporation and represented the Japan-Brunei Friendship Association

(JBFA) during his visit. Mr Hara was accompanied by Mr Takashi Tokuyama, the Deputy General Manager, and Dyg Hajah

Rohayati binti Haji Awang Damit, the Assistant Manager of Business Relations, both from Mitsubishi Corporation's Brunei

Liaison Office.

Yang Mulia Dr Mohamad Saiful bin Haji Omar, Assistant Vice-Chancellor of Industry and Services, represented UTB and

welcomed the delegation, receiving the donated books. The JBFA delegation was also greeted by Dyg Hajah Asmahlati

Bolkini binti Haji A. Ahmad, Director of Corporate Communications Office, and Dyg Hajah Noraidah binti Haji Maidin, Acting

Head of the Library. The digital display was designed by internship students from IBTE Sultan Saiful Rijal, HNTec in

Information Library Studies; Dyg Sakeenah Elizawaty binti Abdullah, Dyg Siti Norhayatun Syamilah binti Razman, and Dyg

Balqis Batrisyia binti Mohammad Sofian Mulyadi.
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28 MAY - UTB staff organized a Hari Raya Aidilfitri

celebration at UTB Multi-Purposed Hall featuring a potluck

concept. This concept fosters a sense of togetherness

since they bring and share their favourite meals, desserts,

or drinks such as Malay, Western or their own national

delicacies. Colleagues can be seen exchanging warm

greetings and dressed in their best traditional Malay attire

such as Baju Kurung or Baju Cara Melayu. The hall is

decorated with festive ornaments and traditional

elements to create a joyful atmosphere.

08-11 JUN - The preparation of refreshments for UTB Robotic & Coding Conquest 2022 was led by Dyg Hajah Noraidah

and her committee members, including Dyg Aerniela Aemilya Conilla, Dyg Rafeah, Dyg Nurmultazimah Amalina, and Dyg

Norbaizurah, along with their attached students from IBTE Sultan Saiful Rijal Campus: Dyg Balqis Batrisyia, Dyg Sakeenah

Elizawaty, and Dyg Siti Norhayatun Syamilah. These committees were responsible for managing and overseeing the

participants during their designated break periods, including directing and monitoring their activities.
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09 JUN - The Launching Ceremony for the two latest books

published by the Government Mufti Department; Raja

Menjiwai “Selawat Senegara” / Our King Enlives “Selawat

Senegara” and “Isu-Isu Kewangan 2", took place at Ruang

Legar, Darulifta Brunei Darussalam, commencing at 9:30 am.

Awg Mohd Malina Shah bin Haji Abdul Malek, representing

the UTB Library, attended the event.

19 JUL - Dyg Hajah Noraidah, Assistant Library Officer

Grade I, delivered a library briefing to the 2022 intake

during Orientation Week. With the help of fellow library

staff, internship students and volunteer students, the

library membership forms were distributed to the new

intake.

27 JUL - Dyg Aerniela Aemilya Conilla and Dyg Hajah Rohana were selected to attend a talk on “Taklimat ISBN & Akta

Pemeliharaan Buku-Buku 1967” by Dewan Bahasa dan Pustaka (DBP) at Bilik Hijau 4 Stadium Tertutup Sultan Haji

Hassanal Bolkiah, Berakas, in conjunction of Pesta Buku 2022. This talk was conducted to create awareness of Unit ISBN

in Brunei and the Preservation of Books Act (revised edition 1984), Chapter 125 in Law of Brunei. Most of the attendees

are from an institution that had or wishes to make a publication such as a book, newsletter, poster and many more.
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08 AUG - Dyg Aerniela Aemilya Conilla attended an invitation on behalf of UTB for the Majlis Awal Tahun Hijrah at the Main

Hall, Department of Curriculum Development, Ministry of Education in Berakas. The Guest of Honour was Yang Berhormat

Datin Seri Setia Dr Hajah Romaizah binti Haji Md Salleh, the Minister of Education. The event was made even more vibrant

with enlightening religious talks delivered by guest speaker Yang Mulia Ustazah Dayang Norhayati binti Haji Abd Rahman

(Assistant Religious Development Officer) from Islamic Da'wah Centre, Ministry of Religious Affairs.

17 AUG - All UTB staff were invited to The First Inaugural Professorial Lecture by the Vice-Chancellor of UTB, Yang Mulia

Datin Paduka Prof Dr Dyg Hajah Zohrah binti Haji Sulaiman, with Dean of School of Applied Sciences and Mathematics

(SASM), Awg Dr Namasivayam Navaranjan, as the moderator. During the lecture, Yang Mulia Datin Paduka Prof shared one

of her research named Fish on a Platter: A Personal Journey in Research, which takes place at Lecture Theater 2, Library

Complex of UTB. 

23 AUG - The UTB 7th Convocation Festival commenced at 9:30 a.m. at Teratak Putih and The Pearl (UTB Gallery). The

event was made even more special by the presence of the Guest of Honour, His Royal Highness the Crown Prince of

Pengiran Muda Al-Muhtadee Billah. The atmosphere was further enlivened by a captivating traditional-modern dance

performance and a dynamic live band performance by the UTB Music Club. The library team was assigned to monitor The

Pearl and display digital information throughout the event.
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31 AUG - Ambassador Masud bin Momen, Senior Secretary of Foreign Secretary from the Ministry of Foreign Affairs; and

Her Excellency Madam Nahida Rahman Shumona, High Commissioner of Bangladesh to Brunei Darussalam, visited the UTB

Library. This visit commenced with a book donation and a guided tour of the premises. The delegates were greeted by

Yang Mulia Dyg Dr Hajah Ena Kartina, Assistant Vice-Chancellor of Academic; Yang Mulia Prof Dr Mohamed Hasnain Isa,

Assistant Vice-Chancellor of Research; Awg Lim Chui Hua, Registrar and Secretary of UTB; Dyg Hajah Noraidah binti Haji

Madin, Acting Senior Librarian; and Awg Haji Abdul Hafidz bin Haji Ali Hassan, Library Officer. 

01 SEP - The Launching of Chancellor Trophy at UTB Multi-

Purpose Hall with the Guest of Honour, Yang Mulia Dr Haji

Azman bin Ahmad, the Permanent Secretary of Higher

Education, Ministry of Education; and guests are Vice-

Chancellor of UBD, Dr Hazri bin Haji Kifle; Rector of UNISSA,

Dr Haji Norarfan bin Haji Zainal; and Ra’es of KUPU SB, Dr

Haji Adanan bin Haji Basar. Dyg Hajah Noraidah was

appointed to supervise the preparation of refreshments

for the Guest of Honour and participants, with a group of

volunteer students as her assistants.
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10 SEP - UTB Library has launched a new corner named “Viet Nam Corner” in conjunction with the book donation and

culture exchange by the Embassy of the Socialist Republic of Vietnam in Brunei Darussalam. Yang Mulia Datin Paduka Prof

Dr Dyg Hajah Zohrah binti Haji Sulaiman, Vice-Chancellor of UTB, welcomes His Excellency Tran Van Khao, Ambassador of

Vietnam in Brunei Darussalam. The event's main highlights included book donations by the Vietnam Embassy, captivating

cultural performances by a talented group of performers from Vietnam, and an engaging culture dialogue session. The

event concluded with the presentation of mementoes and group photos to commemorate the occasion.

04 OCT - A group of six officers from the Ministry of

Defence, headed by their Head of Librarian, Dyg Hajah

Mardiana DP Haji Mohammad, were warmly received by the

UTB Library for a work visit. The purpose of the visit is to

learn about the current Library Management System and to

tour the library. The visit was welcome by Awg Muhammad

Hafizuddin (Senior Librarian), Awg Haji Abdul Hafidz (Library

Officer) and UTB Library staff.
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12 OCT - Library staff are invited to Majlis Sambutan

Maulidur Rasul Sallallahu ’Alaihi Wasallam Tahun

1444H/2022M UTB with a talk called “Bersabar, Berikhtiar,

Bertawakkal dan Berdoa Menghadapi Ujian: Meraih Syafaat

Rasulullah SAW” by the invited speaker, Yang Mulia Dr

Nazirul Mubin bin Ahad. This talk was held at Lecture

Theater 2, Library Complex, UTB.

20 OCT - UTB Library staff organizes a donation delivery of essential or basic items to one of UTB staff at his residence,

Kampung Setia A, Mukim Sungai Kebun, Brunei-Muara District.

06 OCT - Library staff are invited to attend a talk on “Sesi taklimat bagi mempromosikan kempen Pelancongan Domestik

2022” that was held in Lecture Theater 2, Library Complex, UTB, from 10:00 am – 11:00 am. This talk was conducted by

the Tourism and Development Department under the Ministry of Primary Resources and Tourism.
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22 NOV - Courtesy visit and book donation from Deputy Ambassador of Islamic of Iran in Brunei Darussalam. On behalf of

the Embassy of the Islamic Republic of Iran in Brunei Darussalam, their Deputy Ambassador, Yang Mulia Mrs Afsaneh

Ebrahimi, visited UTB Library to donate a book in conjunction with the week of National Book Day in Iran. Yang Mulia Mrs

Afsaneh handed over the Oxford Advanced Learner's Dictionary (10th Ed.) of English to English-Persian to the Acting

Senior Librarian, Dyg Hajah Noraidah binti Haji Madin. This book will be added to Professor Maryam Mirzakhani Shelf in the

library.

29 OCT - Attending Sport Fiesta 2022 Closing Ceremony, 2:00 pm. The event was graced with the arrival of the Guest of

Honour, Yang Mulia Datin Paduka Prof Dr Dyg Hajah Zohrah bin Haji Sulaiman and fellow UTB Principal Officers, staff, and

students. Start off the ceremony with the recital of Surah Al-Fatihah and Doa Selamat by Head Exco of Religious and

Spiritual Affairs Majlis Perwakilan Pelajar, Awg Muhd Zawir Firdaus bin Zamrani, and an opening speech by Awg Muhammad

Aiman @ Mahadi bin Aidee Suherman, Co-Chairperson of Sports Fiesta 2022. To add excitement, each team; Pro-Xtiv

(purple), Xcel (yellow), Xlr8 (blue), and Crtiv (grey), delivered spirited field cheers and dance performances. Medals were

then awarded to the winners by Yang Mulia Datin Paduka Prof, with the team earning the highest overall score and

receiving the grand trophy. Finally, a group photo session served as a memorable conclusion to the event.

22 OCT - Biro Mencegah Rasuah (Anti-Corruption Bureau) is

scheduled to conduct an informative session aimed at

preventing corruption at Lecture Theater 2, Library

Complex, UTB, at 9:00 am. This session will also educate

the UTB officials and staff about various corrupt practices.
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24 NOV - Awg Haji Zanida bin Talib and Dyg Suzanah binti

Haji Zainal attended sharing sessions by librarians from

Dewan Bahasa dan Pustaka (DBP) with topics on  “Sesi

Perkongsian Konvensyen Perpustakaan Se-Malaysia: Jati

Diri Berbudaya Peduli Info” and “ISBN International Annual

General Meeting in Norway”. These sessions took place at

Bilik Kuliah, Perpustakaan Dewan Bahasa dan Pustaka,

Bandar Seri Begawan, at 9:00 am.

29-30 NOV - Two consecutive days of online conference for the 18th Congress of Southeast Asian Librarians CONSAL

XVIII titled “Libraries United: Rising to the Challenge”. On the 29th of November, an Executive Board Meeting was held

virtually for the morning session, while the general conferences started in the afternoon and continued another 2

sessions (morning and afternoon) on the next day. This conference covers many library-related topics, including smart

digital services, social media, archives, preservation, repositories, creative digital content, digital challenges, village

library, newspaper digitization, culture, COVID-19 impact, mental health care, etc. The speakers for the general

conferences come from various countries such as Cambodia, Indonesia, Malaysia, Myanmar, Singapore, and Vietnam.

23 NOV - Twenty students taking HNTec Information and Library Studies at the School of ICT on the IBTE Sultan Saiful

Rijal Campus (SSRC) visited the UTB Library for educational purposes. This group of students is led by their lecturers,

Dyg Nur Amanina Auni bin Abdullah, Teacher Level 1; Dyg Norliha binti Md Din, Senior Technical Instructor; and Dyg Hajah

Noor Nasriah binti Haji Nor Shah, Education Officer.

Dyg Hajah Noraidah binti Haji Madin, Acting Senior Librarian, welcomes the group and makes a welcoming remark. Dyg

Aerniela Aemilya Conilla binti Latip, Acting Library Officer, gave a briefing on the UTB Library at the Fawaz Training Room,

UTB Library Complex. After the briefing, Dyg Hajah Noraidah and her UTB library team give a tour around the library to

show the collection, services, and facilities provided for library users.
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Brunei Library Association (BLA) can enhance

a librarian skills?

e-Book -  A digital version of a book that

can be viewed on, and sometimes

downloaded to, a computer or other

electronic device.

Library Database - An online searchable

collection or electronic collection of

published works subscribed by a library that

is usually related to the academic programs

offered at the university. Most databases

can be searched by fields like title, sub title

and author of article and publication, and

also by date of publication. Examples of

library database are ScienceDirect, Scopus,

Perlego, JSTOR, Nexis Uni, ProQuest One

Business, Google Scholar, EBSCOhost, etc.

BLA is one of the Non-Governmental

Organizations (NGOs) in Brunei. One of the BLA’s

aims and objectives; “To assist in and provide

support for the development of literacy

problems at all educational institutions

necessary by providing systematic and effective

library service”. 

05-08 DEC - UTB Library staff underwent four consecutive

days of online training to prepare for the implementation

of their new Library Management System (LMS), Koha, at

the UTB Library Complex. Alif Technologies Sdn Bhd

arranged this online training, which was conducted by

Nguyễn Thị Thùy Dung (Mrs Dzung Nguyen) and Nguyễn

Quốc Huy (Mr Huy Nguyen) from DL Corp, Vietnam. The

training sessions covered cataloguing, circulation,

acquisition, serials, administration, reporting, and OPAC.
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Scan the QR Code above to visit

the UTB Library website
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